



# ALTA VISTA NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

P.O. Box 12174

San Antonio TX 78212

## Board Meeting Minutes

May 16, 2021

Board Members in attendance: Christina Wright, President/acting Treasurer; Andrea Alfaro, Vice President; Cheryl Dozier, Secretary; Matt Garcia and Corey Schultz, Directors-at-large.

Meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m. on Zoom. The Board approved the minutes from April 11, 2021.

### Old Business:

**Traffic Islands.** The traffic island landscaping continues. There will be a community workday in June.

**Large Area Rezoning.** According to Christina, this will probably start this summer do to the DSD transition to more normal operations. She is waiting on a list from DSD and will be following up with the task force.

**Property Taxes.** Christina said June is the target date for sending the property tax letter to District 1. By then we will know who won the runoff. Volunteers have been passing out homestead extension forms.

**Community Engagement:** Alta Vista, Beacon Hill, and Tier 1 Coalition leadership are working on outreach to SAHA residents. They have a meeting scheduled with Nadia Islam. The May newsletter will be distributed to the residents. They plan to schedule a meeting with SAHA leadership to develop an MOU to allow neighborhoods access to the facilities. The goal is to work towards a larger summit with the city and council.

**Pat Clayworth Scholarship.** The schedule for awarding the scholarships is shifting to the right, with no specific dates yet. They might be awarded in the Fall. Christina will follow up with Richard Farias.

### New Business:

**Community Wellness:** Christina is planning to schedule a Community Wellness meeting in the Fall. It will include the SAFFE officer, the liaison to the Assistant City Manager, and information from the SAPD Input sessions, as well as a representative from Bexar County Dispute Resolution Center.

**National Night Out:** The Arts Committee will start working on the National Night Out event. It will probably be at the Chapas. It might be possible to block W. Gramercy from there to the traffic island.

### General:

Christina said there are no open zoning cases. Andrea said she is working with Lawson Picasso, D1, to set up a Cellular-On-Patrol program, hopefully starting in June. Cheryl provided an update on the status of our website. It is still not totally functional. She will get with other neighborhood associations to what they are doing. We may need to hire someone to assist. Corey met with Hector Cardenas about increasing neighborhood support for San Pedro Springs Park, including adding it to the web site. The Board discussed the problem with speeding throughout the neighborhood. We may need to pursue a traffic study. Christina said we may be able to have the next General Assembly at Mark Twain and the Holiday Party is still TBD.

Meeting was adjourned at 5:45 p.m.

Approved by the Board:

July 19, 2021 (via email, no comments)

Recorded by:

Cheryl Dozier, AVNA Secretary